
POST OFFICE DEPARTMENT 
ASSISTANT POSTMASTER GENERAL 

BUREAU OF PERSONNEL 
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20260 

Honorable Hector P. Garcia 
Founder, American G. I. Forum 
1315 Bright Street 
Corpus Christi, Texas 784o5 

Dear Dr. Garcia: 

August 14, 1967 

The Postmaster General has asked me to reply to your letter 
of July 20, 1967, concerning conditions affecting Mexican-American 
employes in the post office at Corpus Christi, Texas. 

The matter has been referred to Mr. John Huerta, Regional 
Coordinator for the Dallas Postal Region. 

My understanding is that Mr. Huerta has already met with you, 
and that agreement has been reached on a program whereby Mr. Huerta 
is visiting Corpus Christi to look into the questions raised in 
your letter. 

It is hoped that.Mr. Huerta's visit will accomplish a satis-
factory adjustment. I will be happy to hear from you in regard 
to any further suggestions you may have to offer. 


